

Minutes of the Meeting – May 5th, 2021 Held Remotely via Zoom

Call to Order: SCCNH President, Rob Widdick called the fifth business meeting of 2021 to order at 7:02 P.M.

Members attending: (President) Rob Widdick, (Corresponding Secretary) Seren Maxwell, (Executive Secretary) Calvin Demerath, Nick Wilson, Charlie Parsons, Ian Cook, John Santos, Michael Ruggerio, Laura Surdek, Dave Estey, Drew Young, George Young

Secretary's Report: A motion was made to accept the April 7th minutes as submitted. (Drew/Charlie) **Treasurer's Report:** Rob on behalf of Brittni reports that accounts are in good standing. CTTC deposits from MSR hit our accounts this month. (Charlie/Drew)

Membership Report: Laura reports we have 17 life and 189 regular members for a total of 206, up about 91 from last month. (Charlie/Drew)

Programs

Autocross Report: Dave reports that the trailer inventory has been completed. Freed up some space and have a list of what is needed for this season. Brittni has put in an order for cones. This Sunday's event has 58 registered so far with lots of new names registered. John has the trophies for this year, they will be magnets. We are feeling out interest for the rumble event at Canaan. If we can break even, we will hold the event. Hillclimb Report: Mike reports that Ascutney is less than two weeks away. The event is pretty full and will be our first event in over a year. We need more workers. Hill setup should be quick as we are not running the wire this year.

Old Business

CTTC: Drew reports that we are working on getting a logo approved and insurance has been reached out to. Most who signed on for 2020 have been able to make it for 2021.

Food Bank Donation: Rob reports April was our last month from our initial discussion. Additional discussion was had, Rob makes a motion that a dollar of every event entry will go toward a board voted charity that will be distributed quarterly, Drew seconds and the motion passes.

Club History: Charlie is currently working on 2013 and 2014, mentioning that 2014 was the introduction of our novice class.

<u>General</u>

Dave wanted to gauge interest in key chains. He will look into this further. Ian wanted to bring up having a club slack or discord for members/announcements. Calvin has an SCCNH branded one for the simracing events and will add channels and create invites for general use.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:43 pm. (Charlie/Ian)

Respectfully Submitted Calvin Demerath Executive Secretary